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Arboviruses recurrence in Brazil and their association with large events in Rio de 
Janeiro raised the concern about the spread of Zika virus and Chikungunya, both 
transmitted by Aedes aegypti bite. For more effective vector control new strategies 
need to consider the genetic diversity of vector populations circulating in the areas 
where these viruses are being transmitted. To this end, we interbreeded mosquito 
populations of A. aegypti obtained from the surroundings of Guanabara Bay. Such 
area is inhabited by 80% of the total population of Rio de Janeiro state (13 million 
people). The fitness parameters and insecticide resistance of this mosquito 
population (RIO generation F3) and the Rockefeller lineage (Rock) were 
evaluated. Lifespan experiments were conducted with mosquitos under different 
nutritional conditions (fasting, 10% sucrose and 10% sucrose + blood). The results 
showed no differences in the average life time (T1/2) between fasted insects from 
both populations. RIO population average lifespan was smaller when compared to 
Rock population when both were fed sucrose (T1/2 RIO male = 35.3 days vs T1/ 2 
Rock male = 50.5; T1/2 RIO female = 42.5 vs T1/2 Rock female = 53.5). When fed 
with blood, female RIO mosquitoes displayed a smaller average lifespan (T1/2 49.5 
days) than mosquitos from Rock (T1/2 72 days). Furthermore, a smaller percentage 
of female RIO mosquitoes (RIO = 85%) fed on blood (Rock = 95%) and they also 
ingested a smaller amount of such meal (14.1%). The two populations, however, 
layed the same number of eggs but RIO viability was lower (55% RIO vs 76% 
Rock). RIO population also presented higher levels of insecticide resistance 
(Resistance ratio [RR95] = 10.4 and 48.3 to Temephos and Deltamethrin, 
respectively). The above data show that the population of A. aegypti circulating in 
Rio de Janeiro presents particular phenotypes, reinforcing the need to use natural 
mosquito populations for the design and the development of future control 
strategies. 
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